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Universal Periodic Review of ISRAEL, 29 October 2013

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia
Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of Israel to the 17th session of the UPR. We are glad that Israel participates in the UPR, where the participation of every state is crucial for the functioning of a truly universal mechanism for the promotion and protection of human rights.
Estonia welcomes the positive steps Israel has taken to advance the enjoyment of human rights of its population. Our delegation notes with appreciation that Israel is a party to nearly all core international human rights instruments. 
However, we are saddened by the fact that Israel has suspended its relationship with the Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights. We wholeheartedly encourage Israel to fully cooperate with the special procedures of the UN Human Rights Council as well as with treaty bodies. 
We would like to commend the Israeli authorities for their work in promoting women’s rights in all segments of the society and in advancing gender equality. We note with appreciation the advancement of the level of protection of LGBT rights in Israel. 
We call on the authorities to investigate all allegations of ill-treatment and bring to justice all persons responsible for abuses. My delegation would like to reiterate that the jurisdiction by military courts should not be allowed regarding civilians not performing military functions. We are particularly concerned about the application of military court proceedings involving minors.
Estonia would like to make the following recommendations to the Government of Israel:
· to ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC) and the Agreement on the Privileges and Immunities of the ICC(APIC), and to fully align its national legislation with all of the obligations under the Statute; 
· to ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention against Torture and Other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment (OP-CAT)

· to ratify Additional Protocols I and II to the Geneva Conventions of 12 August 1949;
We wish the delegation of Israel a successful review meeting.
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